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Sequence of Work Schedule 

I-95 HOV Expansion Project 
Donald Ross Road to Indiantown Road / S.R. 706 (FPN: 406870-2-52-01) 

Currently 
 
Work is on-going at the Donald Ross Road interchanges which is estimated to be complete early fall 
2009.   
 
Sound wall construction will begin in late June 2009 and is estimated to be complete in early 2010. 
Construction efforts for this operation will take place during daytime hours, working from the south end of 
the project (North Palm Beach Heights) northbound (Indian Creek Golf Course). The wall will be 22 feet 
high. This operation will be closely monitored by project personnel. The order of operations for installing 
the sound wall is as follows (each step working from the south end north); drilling foundations, setting 
posts, leveling the ground, setting panels, grading around the panels, reshaping the swale, installing 
street lights  and painting the walls (to take place in 2012 at the end of the project). 
 
Up-Coming 
 
Donald Ross Road Bridge widening will begin in approximately one month and will continue for 
approximately one year.  The Donald Ross Road interchange ramps at I-95 will be signalized after the 
widening is complete. 
 
In 2010, the contractor will then begin bridge widening over the C-18 canal.  This operation will last for 
approximately one year. 
 
On-Going 
 
Hauling of median fill and drainage construction will continue until complete. Some nighttime construction 
activities will occur. 
 
Widening of the southbound I-95 travel lanes, toward the median, will take place during daytime and 
nighttime hours.   
 
Widening of the northbound travel lanes will follow sound wall construction. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
For more Information, please contact Alicia De Fago, Public Information Officer at 561-718-4709 or via 
email 95info@pbfdot.com, around-the-clock. You may also visit the public information field office, 
located at 11641 Kew Gardens Avenue, Suite 101, in Palm Beach Gardens. The office is open Monday 
through Friday, from 8 a.m. until 5 p.m.  
 
Motorists are encouraged to visit the project Web site: www.pbfdot.com/95Expansion for the latest lane 
closure information or call 511 before they drive to get current travel conditions. 


